
TOWN OF DEEP RIVER 

TOWN HALL EXPANSION AND RENOVATION PROJECT 

October 23, 2007 

 

A budget referendum of electors and citizens qualified to vote at Town Meetings in said 

Town was held at the Deep River Library, 150 Main Street, Deep River, on Tuesday, 

October 23, 2007, between the hours of 6 a.m. and 8 p.m. for a vote on the following 

question: 

 

"SHALL THE TOWN OF DEEP RIVER APPROPRIATE $2,985,000 FOR THE TOWN 

HALL EXPANSION AND RENOVATION PROJECT TO BE FUNDED IN PART 

FROM $400,000 TOWN HALL CAPITAL FUND AND $100,000 GENERAL FUND 

BALANCES, AND AUTHORIZE THE ISSUE OF $2,485,000 BONDS AND NOTES 

TO FINANCE THE REMAINDER OF THE APPROPRIATION TO THE EXTENT 

NOT FINANCED FROM GRANTS?" 

 

A vote of YES being approval, and a vote of NO being a vote for disapproval. 

 

Voting was by machine. A total of 954 votes were cast—937 by machine and 17 by 

absentee ballot. Patricia Gamerdinger served as moderator.  Of the voters twenty-one 

were nonresident property owners; 933 were registered voters. 

 

Votes cast:             Yes   308     No 646 

 

Project was DEFEATED.  Vote was sent to referendum as an adjourned town meeting by 

the Board of Selectmen.  

 

                                                    Attest:     ____________________  

                                                                    Jeanne G. Nickse 

                                                                     Town Clerk 


